

Chairman's Blog

I am honoured to have once again been elected for the forthcoming civic year as Chairman of Aldenham Parish Council, with Cllr John Graham as my Vice-Chair. Being Chairman has given me wonderful opportunities over the past two years to meet more residents thanks to the events we host, in conjunction with the invitations I receive to attend events, speak at schools and present prizes. It's always wonderful to speak to residents and hear feedback about what APC does.



Helen Iones



Local Plan Public Meeting

I was delighted by the number of people who attended our meeting on Hertsmere Borough Council's draft local plan. We had a fantastic speaker, Chris Berry, from CPRE, as well as local Borough Councillor Caroline Clapper, who was also there to hear everyone's thoughts and questions. This event, as well as all those who have written in directly, helped APC in drafting their response so that it best reflects the concerns of the residents.





Hanging Basket Workshop

Thank you to everyone that came along to watch and learn how our Open Spaces Team make up the beautiful hanging baskets you see in the High Street. Well done to all those got 'stuck in' and made up their own.



New Bench in Radlett High Street

APC are delighted to have been able to fund a new bench outside Silvermans in memory

of former Cllr Neil Payne in recognition for his long service to the Parish of Aldenham.

Gate Replaced

APC are pleased to report that the kissing gate at Phillimore Recreation Ground has been replaced



with the one in the picture, making the entrance into the park more accessible for everyone.

Notice of Vacancy

Notice has been given that a vacancy exists in the Aldenham West Ward for Aldenham Parish Council due to the resignation of Cllr Clare Diskin.

An election to fill the vacancy will be held if, no later than 13 June 2024, notice in writing of a request for an election is given to the Proper Officer from ten electors from the Aldenham West Ward.

